From: Michael Murray

Subject: Fwd: Retirement - Parliamentary Inspector

Date: 2 May 2020 at 10:30:49 am AWST

To: John McKechnie Murray

<mj.murray

Email to JSCCCC

Dear John,

The email to the JSC is forwarded herewith. You should have it in view of the contrary publicity. There is no other communication to the Committee.

Yours sincerely, Michael Murray.

----- Forwarded message -----

From: Michael Murray

Date: Fri, Apr 17, 2020 at 5:28 PM

Subject: Retirement - Parliamentary Inspector

To: sccc@parliament.wa.gov.au, Michael Murray

Ms M M Quirk, MLA,

Chair, Joint Standing Committee on the Corruption and Crime Commission.

Dear Ms Quirk,

Thank you so much for your kind note on behalf of the Committee, marking my retirement as Parliamentary Inspector. I very much appreciated your thoughts and would ask that you convey my thanks to the other members of the Committee.

It occurs to me that I owe you an explanation for my decision after entering upon the eighth year in the office following my retirement from the Supreme Court. I would have gladly continued,

I tell you this, not seeking sympathy, but to make it clear that throughout my term I have received every assistance and courtesy from the members of this and the previous Committee and I do not retire as a result of any dissatisfaction with the work, which has at times been challenging.

I should add that I have always received appropriate consideration from the Hon McKechnie QC and the other members of his team, although we have by no means always agreed upon the correct outcome of a particular problem. You will notice that I have not copied this email to him.

Yours sincerely, Hon Michael Murray AM QC.